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PRESS RELEASE  
 
Crash Leaves One Person Dead and One Injured  
 
March 7, 2017 - A crash last night on Scholls-Sherwood Road left one woman dead 
and another man injured.  It appears the deceased driver’s vehicle crossed over 
into incoming traffic and was struck by a mini-van.   
 
On March 6, 2017, at about 10:24 p.m., Sheriff’s deputies responded to a crash on 
SW Roy Rogers Road north of SW Scholls-Sherwood Road.  When they arrived they 
found Marlene Macewan, 62, of Sherwood, deceased at the scene and Calvin Taylor, 
51, of Tigard, with non-life-threatening injuries. 
 
The Washington County Crash Analysis 
Reconstruction Team (CART) was called to 
investigate the crash.  The preliminary 
investigation indicates that Mrs. Macewan was 
driving her 1995 Porsche 911 south on SW 
Roy Rogers Road into the sweeping curve near 
the Tualatin River National Wildlife Refuge.  
She lost control of the vehicle and started to 
slide sideways around the corner into 
oncoming traffic.  Mr. Taylor was north bound 
on Scholls-Sherwood and struck the Porsche 
in his lane. 
 
Mr. Tyler was extricated from his 2013 Toyota 
Sienna by firefighters from Tualatin Valley Fire and Rescue (TVF&R). He was 
transported to an area hospital with non-life-threatening injuries. 
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